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NEWS RELEASE
Distributed July 18, 2014

Nanaimo Fire Rescue assists occupants to escape structure fire
Quick response helped minimize damage.

Summary
Crews arrived on scene to a reported structure fire in the 300 Block of Hecate Street. Upon arrival, light smoke
was showing from the roof and top floor. Crews were advised that people were still in the house. One occupant
had escaped and one occupant was found in the upper floor window unable to escape due to heavy smoke and
was rescued by a firefighter down a ladder. While this was occurring, an elderly female was assisted out from the
back of the home. All three were transported to NRGH with smoke inhalation.

In addition, 5 kittens and 1 dog were retrieved from the home. 5 residents in total resided in the house and 2
received assistance through the Community Assistance program. While the other 3 residents were able to return
to their suites, the remainder of the house was heavily damaged by smoke.

Fire Prevention Officers are continuing to investigate the cause.

Strategic Link: The City of Nanaimo is committed to public safety.

Key Points
● NFR responded to a structure fire with occupants still in the home.
● Crews rescued one woman from an upper floor and assisted another out the back of the house.
● Fire Prevention Officers are investigating the cause of the fire.

Quotes
"Quick action by fire crews minimized damage to the home while ensuring the occupants all got out safely."

Craig Richardson
Fire Chief

Nanaimo Fire Rescue
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Contact:

Ennis Mond
Chief Fire Prevention Officer
Nanaimo Fire Rescue
Ennis.Mond@nanaimo.ca
250-668-8160

View the online edition for more information -
http://cnan.ca/1plqJ4L

https://www.nanaimo.ca/NewsReleases/NR140718NanaimoFireRescueAssistsOccupantsToEscapeStructureFire.html

